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JUNE 21, 2012 

 BCC – REGULAR MEETING   

 

 THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS, IN AND FOR WASHINGTON 

COUNTY MET ON THE ABOVE DATE AT 9:00 A.M. AT THE WASHINGTON 

COUNTY ANNEX BOARD MEETING ROOM, 1331 SOUTH BOULEVARD, CHIPLEY, 

FLORIDA WITH COMMISSIONERS ABBOTT, CARTER AND STRICKLAND 

PRESENT.  CLERK COOK, DEPUTY CLERK BRANTLEY AND INTERIM COUNTY 

MANAGER STEVE JOYNER WERE ALSO IN ATTENDANCE.   

ABSENT: COMMISSIONER BROCK, COMMISSIONER PATE AND ATTORNEY 

GOODMAN 

I. PROCLAMATION - SHERIFF BOBBY HADDOCK  

A. CALL TO ORDER – CHAIRMAN CARTER 

B. INVOCATION/PLEDGE- ROGER HAGAN/COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND  

II. ADOPT PREVIOUS MINUTES - MAY 17, 2012 

COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND OFFERED A MOTION, SECONDED BY 

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT AND CARRIED TO APPROVE MAY 17, 2012 

MINUTES.  
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CHAIRMAN CARTER INTRODUCED LYNN BANNISTER WITH SENATOR 

BILL NELSON’S OFFICE, WHO WILL SET UP IN THE HALL IN THE 

CASE ANYONE HAD ANYTHING THEY WANTED TO DISCUSS WITH HER.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER CLOSED THE REGULAR MEETING AND OPENED THE 

PUBLIC HEARING.   

III. PUBLIC HEARING – ROADWAY RIGHT-OF-WAY VACATION – 

HAGERMAN’S ADDITION 40’ PLATTED ROADWAY  

MICHAEL DERUNTZ, WASHINGTON COUNTY SENIOR PLANNER 

PROVIDED THE BOARD WITH A BRIEF HISTORY.  MAX LANEY OWNS 

PROPERTY THAT EXISTS IN HAGERMAN ADDITION.  HE OWNS 

PROPERTY ON BOTH SIDES OF THE 40 FOOT RIGHT-OF-WAY.  MR. 

LANEY REQUESTED THAT THE COUNTY VACATE THIS 40 FOOT 

RIGHT-OF-WAY THROUGH BLOCK M.  THE RIGHT-OF-WAY HAS NEVER 

BEEN IMPROVED AND HAS BEEN DULY NOTICED AND FOLLOWING THE 

LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE IN SECTION 10.03 AND ALL PROPER 

NOTICE HAS BEEN GIVEN.  THE PLANNING OFFICE HASN’T 

RECEIVED ANY COMMENTS OBJECTING TO THE VACATION OF RIGHT-

OF-WAY.  THE PROPERTY HAS ADEQUATELY SERVED AND MET THE 

LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE REQUIREMENTS FOR ACCESS FOR THAT 

PROPERTY. 

CHAIRMAN CARTER CLOSED THE PUBLIC HEARING AND REOPENED 

THE REGULAR MEETING.    
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COMMISSIONER ABBOTT OFFERED A MOTION, SECONDED BY 

COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND AND CARRIED TO APPROVE THE 

HAGERMAN VACATION RIGHT-OF-WAY.   

CONSENT AGENDA  

A. REQUEST APPROVAL FOR THE CLERK OF COURT TO PAY 

VOUCHERS FOR APRIL 2012 IN THE AMOUNT OF 

$1,086,596.99. 

B. THE WASHINGTON COUNTY TDC REQUESTS THE BOCC’S APPROVAL 

OF ITS TOUR OPERATOR AGREEMENT TO GO OUT TO BID FOR 

THE REGIONAL DAY TRIP PROGRAM.   

C. WASHINGTON COUNTY TDC MEMBER RESIGNATION BY ALLEN 

WHITE.  

D. WASHINGTON COUNTY TDC MEMBER APPOINTED TO SEAT#9 – 

SCOTT SWEENEY  

E. DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION RIGHT-OF-WAY MAP- D.O.T. 

PROPOSES TO CONSTRUCT OR IMPROVE STATE ROAD #79, 

FINANCIAL PROJECT 2207736 

F. VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD APPOINTMENTS – COMMISSIONER 

PATE, ABBOTT AND CITIZEN SAL ZURICA 

G. APPOINTMENT OF DISTRICT 2 PLANNING COMMISSIONER – MR. 

JAMES USSERY  
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H. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT BUDGET AMENDMENT  

I. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT FUNDING CONTRACT  

J. PLANNING COMMISSIONER MEMBERSHIP-SCHOOL DISTRICT’S 

REPRESENTATIVE – MIKE PARK  

COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND OFFERED A MOTION, SECONDED BY 

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT AND CARRIED TO APPROVE THE CONSENT 

AGENDA.   

IV. DAVID CORBIN, PUBLIC SERVICES DIRECTOR  

MR. CORBIN ASKED THE BOARD TO ACCEPT A COMMITTEE OF 

HIMSELF, MR. JOYNER, MR. H.L. BROWN AND MR. RICKY CARTER 

TO LOOK AT THE FEES IN THE PARKS SITUATION AS HE IS 

HAVING A HARD TIME KEEPING UP WITH THE DEMANDS OF KEEPING 

THE PARKS UP TO PAR BECAUSE FUNDS ARE DOWN.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT OFFERED A MOTION, SECONDED BY 

COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND AND CARRIED TO APPROVE OF THE 

COMMITTEE.   

V. NON AGENDA AUDIENCE  

A. ANNETTE LANHAM – ADDRESSED THE BOARD TO PROVIDE THEM AN 

UPDATE ON THE WASHINGTON COUNTY CANNING CENTER.  IT IS 

HER DESIRE TO SEE THE CANNING CENTER RE-OPENED AND SHE 

HAS RESEARCHED WHAT IT WOULD TAKE TO MAKE IT HAPPEN.  THE 



B O O K  8 9  |PAGE 291 
BCC REGULAR MEETING 
JUNE 21, 2012 

CENTER WAS LAST OPENED IN 2009 UNDER THE AUSPICES OF TRI-

COUNTY COMMUNITY COUNCIL.  RECENTLY SHE HAS MET WITH MR. 

ANDREASEN AND MS. CORBUS OF THE WASHINGTON COUNTY 

EXTENSION OFFICE TO DISCUSS THE FEASIBILITY OF THE 

CANNING CENTER FALLING UNDER THE AUSPICES OF THE 

EXTENSION OFFICE AND THEY SEEMED OPENED TO THE 

POSSIBILITY.   

MS. LANHAM REQUESTED THE COUNTY EARMARK $5,000.00 FOR THE 

WASHINGTON COUNTY CANNING CENTER BE INCLUDED IN FY2013 

BUDGET.  SHE PLANS TO SEEK ADDITIONAL FUNDING FROM 

CARYVILLE, CHIPLEY, EBRO AND WAUSAU.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT ASKED MS. LANHAM ABOUT A PREVIOUS 

ESTIMATE THAT HE WAS AWARE OF, WHICH WAS AROUND 

$4,000.00/$5,000.00 TO REPLACE THE BOILER FROM ONE OF THE 

MILITARY BASES IN PANAMA CITY.   

MS. LANHAM RESPONDED THAT AFTER SOME CORRESPONDENCE WITH 

MS. LEE AND A VOLUNTEER AT THE NAVY LAB SHE FOUND OUT 

THAT HE UNDER ESTIMATED THE $4,000.00/$5,000.00 OF 

REPLACEMENT AND IT WOULD BE MORE AROUND THE LINES OF 

$17,000.00/$18,000.00 WHICH IS STILL A BETTER OPTION THAN 

$37,000.00.   
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SHERIFF BOBBY HADDOCK EXPRESSED HIS INTEREST BECAUSE OF 

THE JAIL.  THEY HAVE BEEN RECENTLY GIVEN SOME PRODUCE.  

IF THERE IS A FUTURE COMMITTEE PUT TOGETHER HE EXPRESSED 

INTEREST IN THAT AS WELL.  FOR THE CANNING CENTER TO BE 

IN OPERATION IT WOULD RELIEVE THE KITCHEN AT THE JAIL 

SOME, BECAUSE THEY AREN’T REALLY SET UP.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER ASKED MS. LANHAM TO GO TO THE CITY OF 

VERNON AND GET AN AGREEMENT WITH THEM THAT THEY WILL LET 

HER MAINTAIN AND HAVE THE BUILDING.  THE BOARD CAN’T 

PROCEED ANY FURTHER UNTIL THAT AGREEMENT IS IN PLACE.  

MS. LANHAM SAID THAT SHE IS WORKING ON THAT.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT ASKED MS. LANHAM TO CONSIDER FURTHER 

ABOUT THE CANNING CENTER BEING AT ANOTHER LOCATION.  MS. 

LANHAM SAID THERE ARE DIFFERENT FACILITIES THAT HAVE BEEN 

ALREADY OFFERED BUT THEY WILL TAKE A GREAT AMOUNT OF 

REHABILITATION.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER ASKED MS. LANHAM TO HAVE A GOOD ESTIMATE 

OF WHAT THE TOTAL EXPENSES VERSUS THE SERVICES PROVIDED 

WHILE INCLUDING WHAT THE SHERIFF HAS MENTIONED AS FAR AS 

TRYING TO MAKE IT TO WHERE YOU ARE GOING TO BE ABLE TO 

COLLECT OR AT LEAST BREAK EVEN.   



B O O K  8 9  |PAGE 293 
BCC REGULAR MEETING 
JUNE 21, 2012 

MS. LANHAM ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT SHE BELIEVES THAT 

INFORMATION BUT IT WASN’T INCLUDED IN THE PACKET. THE 

ESTIMATES WERE BASED ON 2009 FIGURES.     

B. SUSAN PARSONS – 51102 CHANCE ROAD, CHIPLEY FLORIDA                      

THANKED THE BOARD AND THE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

FOR THE ROAD REPAIR WHERE SHE LIVES.   

SHE ADVISED THE BOARD THAT SHE HASN’T BEEN ABLE TO 

RECEIVE ANY ANIMAL CONTROL.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER ASKED HER IF SHE HAD CALLED THE ANIMAL 

CONTROL AT THE COUNTY.  MS. PARSONS SAID THAT SHE HAD AND 

THEY AREN’T ALLOWED TO COME OUT TO HER HOUSE BECAUSE SHE 

IS OUTSIDE CITY LIMITS. COMMISSIONER ABBOTT ADVISED HER 

THAT THE BOARD ISN’T THE CITY BUT WASHINGTON COUNTY AND 

THAT SHE HAS COME TO THE RIGHT PLACE.   

MS. PARSONS HAS PREVIOUSLY CALLED THE CITY OF CHIPLEY AND 

THE SHERIFF DEPARTMENT.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER ASKED MR. DAVID CORBIN TO COME UP AND GO 

WITH MS. PARSONS TO HIS OFFICE BECAUSE HE IS IN CHARGE OF 

ANIMAL CONTROL FOR THE COUNTY.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER CALLED A 10 MINUTE RECESS.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER CALLED THE MEETING BACK TO ORDER.   
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IV. COUNTY ENGINEER – MR. CLIFF KNAUER ADDRESSED THE 

BOARD IN REFERENCE TO THE RURAL WORKS PROGRAM.  

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION IS TRYING TO PROMOTE THIS 

PROGRAM FOR SOME OF THE SMALLER COUNTIES THAT AREN’T IN A 

T.P.O., WHICH INCLUDES WASHINGTON COUNTY.  IF D.O.T. HAS 

MONEY LEFT OVER FROM THEIR SAFETY PROGRAM OR ANY OTHER 

PROGRAMS THEY CAN USE IT TO PICK FROM SOME OF THE ROADS 

THAT HAVE BEEN SUBMITTED BY THE COUNTY.  MR. KNAUER 

COMPOSED A LIST THAT INCLUDED PROJECTS FROM THE LOCAL 

MITIGATION STRATEGY PLAN, CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLAN AND 

RECOMMENDATIONS FROM PUBLIC WORKS.  THE TOWN OF WAUSAU 

HAS PLANS TO ADOPT THEIR LIST NEXT THURSDAY.  D.O.T IS 

ANXIOUS TO RECEIVE THE COUNTY’S LIST.   

COMMISSIONER CARTER ASKED HOW MANY RESIDENTS ARE ON 

MILLER LANE.  MR. KNAUER RESPONDED 42 AND THAT FIGURE WAS 

RECEIVED FROM 911.  COMMISSIONER ABBOTT ASKED MR. KNAUER 

HOW MANY RESIDENTS ARE ON RAYS PLACE.  MR. KNAUER SAID 

THAT THE THINKS THERE WERE 16.   

MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT THE LEAST AMOUNT OF 

HOMES ON THE TOP 6 IS 10.  KANE MILL IS 1,667 FEET.  
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CHAIRMAN CARTER ASKED IF THAT WAS JUST A PORTION OF KANE 

MILL.  MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT IS THE PART 

THAT IS COUNTY MAINTAINED WHICH HE RECEIVED FROM PUBLIC 

WORKS.  CHAIRMAN CARTER SAID THAT IS INCORRECT; KANE MILL 

IS MAINTAINED FROM 77 TO HARD LABOR AND THAT IS A LONG 

STRIP THROUGH THERE.   

MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT 911 SHOWS 13 

RESIDENTS AND PUBLIC WORKS HAS 1,667 FEET.  CHAIRMAN 

CARTER SAID THE ENTIRE ROAD IS MAINTAINED.   

MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT HE IS SHOWING MILLER 

WITH 1,753 FEET WITH 48 RESIDENTS.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER ASKED MR. KNAUER HOW WOULD HE GO ABOUT 

DOING RAY’S PLACE WITH THE RAILROAD BEING THERE AND HE 

DOESN’T BELIEVE IT CAN BE DONE UNDER $100,000.00.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER SUGGESTED MR. KNAUER MEET WITH MR. JOYNER 

AND THE PUBLIC WORKS SUPERVISOR.  HE DOESN’T HAVE A 

PROBLEM WITH THE BOARD TENTATIVELY ADOPTING THE LIST AND 

THEY CAN LOOK AT THEIR SUGGESTIONS AFTER MEETING WITH MR. 

JOYNER AND THEN HE CAN SUBMIT IT CONTINGENT UPON IT 

GETTING CORRECTED.   
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MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT SINCE WAUSAU HASN’T 

ADOPTED THEIR LIST THEY MAY HAVE SOME CHANGES ON THEIRS 

AS WELL.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT OFFERED A MOTION, SECONDED BY 

COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND AND CARRIED TO APPROVE THE LIST 

CONTINGENT UPON ALL IMPROVEMENTS.   

MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD IN REFERENCE TO CLAYTON 

ROAD CONTRACT.  BIDS WERE TAKEN ON IT ABOUT A MONTH AGO.   

ANDERSON COLUMBIA IS THE LOW BIDDER AT 1,055,000.00.  THE 

CONSTRUCTION DOLLARS LINED UP FOR THE PRODUCT ARE 

$930,000.00 THE PROJECT WAS OVER BUDGET AND THE BOARD HAD 

ASKED ABOUT MEETING WITH ANDERSON COLUMBIA TO SEE ABOUT 

FINDING SOME SAVINGS.  HE BELIEVES THE BOARDS ACTION WAS 

TO AWARD TO ANDERSON COLUMBIA CONTINGENT ON GETTING IT 

WITHIN BUDGET.   

ANDERSON COLUMBIA SUGGESTED SOME WAYS TO TRIM SOME 

DOLLARS AND SOME OF THEIR IDEAS WERE ENTERTAINED AS WELL 

AS OURS BY THEM.  THEY HAVE A REVISED CONTRACT AMOUNT OF 

$964,868.10, WHICH IS ABOUT $34,868 OVER THE CONSTRUCTION 

FUNDS THAT ARE IN THE GRANT FROM DEPARTMENT OF 

TRANSPORTATION.   
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COMMISSIONER ABBOTT ASKED FOR CLARIFICATION OF THE 

NUMBERS ABOVE AS WELL AS WHAT THE STATE’S PORTION IS.  

MR. KNAUER ADVISED HIM THAT THE STATE’S PORTION IS 

$930,000.00.   

INTERIM COUNTY MANAGER STEVE JOYNER ADVISED THE BOARD 

THAT THERE IS $142,397.00 IN IMPACT FUNDS WHICH CAN BE 

APPLIED TOWARD NEW CONSTRUCTION.  HE ADDRESSED MR. KNAUER 

ABOUT AN ESTIMATE THAT HE HAD ABOUT ACQUIRING SURVEYS AND 

RIGHT-OF-WAYS ON HOUSTON, LUCAS, GREENHEAD AND ROCHE 

ROAD.  MR. KNAUER SAID THE FIGURE IS $95,000.00 TO DO THE 

BOUNDARY WORK, LEGAL DESCRIPTIONS AND THE SURVEYS SO THAT 

RIGHT-OF-WAYS CAN BE RECEIVED ON THOSE 4 ROADS.   

INTERIM COUNTY MANAGER JOYNER ASKED THE BOARDS APPROVAL 

TO USE IMPACT FEE MONEY ON THE SHORTAGE ON CLAYTON AND 

FOR HOUSTON, LUCAS, GREENHEAD AND ROCHE ROADS AS 

MENTIONED ABOVE.  IF THE IMPACT MONEY ISN’T USED IN A 

CERTAIN TIME FRAME IT HAS TO BE TURNED BACK.   

MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT 1 OF THE CHALLENGES 

THAT IS BEING FACED ON CLAYTON ROAD IS BECAUSE S.C.O.P. 

NOW ALLOWS FOR NEW ROAD CONSTRUCTION THERE IS A REAL 

CHALLENGE DOING THE SURVEY, DESIGN, RIGHT-OF-WAY 

ACQUISITION, ALL OF THE UTILITY RELOCATION DESIGN AND ALL 

OF THE CONSTRUCTION WITHIN A 1 YEAR TIME FRAME, WHICH IS 
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WHAT D.O.T. IS ALLOWING ON THEIR PROJECTS.  THE BOARD IS 

GOING TO BE IN THE SAME SITUATION ON ROCHE AND LUCAS LAKE 

ROAD.  IT SEEMS LIKE IF THE BOARD COULD GET AHEAD ON 

ACQUIRING RIGHT-OF-WAY ON THE PROJECTS IT WILL MAKE A BIG 

DIFFERENCE ONCE D.O.T. GIVES THE NOTICE TO PROCEED.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT OFFERED A MOTION, SECONDED BY 

COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND AND CARRIED TO USE THE FUNDS FROM 

IMPACT FEES FOR THE $34,868.10 ON CLAYTON ROAD AND 

$95,000.00 FOR SURVEYS AND RIGHT-OF-WAYS FOR HOUSTON, 

LUCAS, GREENHEAD AND ROCHE ROADS.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER EXPRESSED HIS THANKS TO JOANNE HAYES AND 

STACEY WEBB FOR THEIR HELP IN OBTAINING THE RIGHT-OF-WAYS 

FOR CLAYTON ROAD.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT THANKED COUNTY ENGINEER KNAUER FOR 

HIS ASSISTANCE AS WELL.   

MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT HE HAD RECENTLY MET 

WITH JIM KAPINOS WITH D.O.T., AND DAN MINER WITH THE CITY 

OF CHIPLEY IN REFERENCE TO SOME RESIDENTS WHO HAD SOME 

FLOODING ISSUES A COUPLE OF WEEKS AGO.  COMMISSIONER PATE 

ATTENDED THE MEETING AS WELL AS SEVERAL OTHERS FROM THE 

NEIGHBORHOOD.  THE ISSUE IS THE DITCH THAT CUTS ACROSS 

FROM THE JOHNSON POND OVER BY THE PARTS STORE UNDERNEATH 
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77 AND GOES THROUGH A NEIGHBORHOOD ON 5
TH
 STREET.  THE 

DISCUSSION THAT WAS HELD WITH D.O.T. WAS DUE TO THE HIGH 

PERCENTAGE OF IMPERVIOUS AREA IN THAT DRAINAGE BASIN.  

WHAT IS HAPPENING IS THE FIRST FLUSH IS HITTING SO HARD 

AND FAST THAT A BUNCH OF HOUSES ARE FLOODED ON 5
TH
 STREET.  

ON 4
TH
 STREET THERE’S A 60 INCH CULVERT THAT WAS PUT IN 

ABOUT 5 YEARS AGO.  BETWEEN 4
TH
 AND 5

TH
 STREET ON SOUTH 

BOULEVARD THERE IS A 36.  THERE IS A STRETCH OF 36 ON 

SOUTH BOULEVARD THAT IS RESTRICTING TO THE NEW 60 THAT IS 

ON THE CORNER BY THE CHURCH.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT ASKED COUNTY ENGINEER KNAUER IF IT 

WAS IN THE CITY.  MR. KNAUER SAID IT IS.  MR. KAPINOS 

RECOMMENDED THE BOARD ASK THE D.O.T. SECRETARY FOR A 

MODIFICATION TO THE PROJECT ON BRICKYARD ROAD, CURRENTLY 

WITH C.W. ROBERTS TO SEE IF THEY CAN ADDRESS UPDATING 

THAT CULVERT OR SEE IF THERE MIGHT BE SOME FUNDING 

AVAILABLE TO SEE IF MORE WATER COULD BE PUSHED IN THE 

JOHNSON POND.  THE JOHNSON POND IS THE ONE THAT IS ALONG 

THE EAST SIDE OF 77; ON THE OTHER SIDE OF THE PARTS 

STORE.  THE IDEA WOULD BE TO HAVE A CONTROL STRUCTURE 

THAT WOULD SEND WATER FROM THE DITCH ONTO THE EAST SIDE 

OF 77 INTO THE JOHNSON POND UNTIL IT REACHED A CERTAIN 

LEVEL AND THEN IT WOULD DISCHARGE UNDERNEATH 77 AND COME 
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THROUGH NEIGHBORHOOD.  CURRENTLY ALL OF THE WATER IS 

COMING THROUGH THE NEIGHBORHOOD.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT MENTIONED THAT IT ALSO AFFECTS 

BRICKYARD ROAD WHERE THE MECHANIC SHOP AND MCDONALDS ARE 

LOCATED.  MR. KNAUER SAID THAT THE BOX THAT HE IS TALKING 

ABOUT WOULD PROBABLY NOT FIX THAT SITUATION BECAUSE IT IS 

PROBABLY A GOOD BIT DOWN STREAM FROM THAT BUT THE BOX 

WOULD CERTAINLY HELP THE SITUATION ON 5
TH
 STREET.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER ASKED MR. KNAUER IF HE HAD A COMMITMENT 

FROM THE CITY.  MR. KNAUER SAID THAT NOBODY HAS COMMITTED 

TO ANYTHING AND HE WAS JUST MENTIONING TO THE BOARD MR. 

KAPINOS’ SUGGESTION.  CHAIRMAN CARTER ASKED MR. KNAUER IF 

MR. MINER WAS GOING TO GET HIS COUNCIL TO DO ONE AS WELL.  

MR. KNAUER SAID THAT HE IS SURE THAT HE WOULD.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT SAID THAT IS JUST FIXING PART OF THE 

PROBLEM AND HE WOULD LIKE TO FIX THE WHOLE PROBLEM AND 

ASKED WHAT WOULD IT TAKE TO FIX THE WHOLE PROBLEM AND IF 

IT HAD BEEN LOOKED INTO.  MR. KNAUER SAID THAT THEY HAVE 

HAD A LONG DISCUSSION ABOUT THE WHOLE PROBLEM AND THAT IT 

STARTS AT THE TOP OF THE HILL.  REGULATIONS HAVE CHANGED 

SINCE SOME OF THE BUSINESS’ WERE BUILT, SUCH AS CHUCK 

WAGON.  YOU WOULD HAVE TO ASK THOSE PEOPLE TO ALLOW STORM 
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WATER TO BE PUT IN ON THEIR PROPERTY WHICH IS A PRETTY 

TOUGH SITUATION.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT MENTIONED THAT THERE REALLY AREN’T 

ANY DITCHES THAT RUN PARALLEL BEHIND MCDONALDS AND CHUCK 

WAGON.  MOST OF THAT WHOLE ROAD DOESN’T HAVE ANY DITCHES 

IN IT.  MR. KNAUER ADDRESSED THE BOARD THAT THE WHOLE 

ROAD IS ACTUALLY A RIVER THAT DISCHARGES FROM THE 

DENTIST/DR.’S OFFICE AND FROM THE GOODWILL.  COMMISSIONER 

ABBOTT ASKED IF A PORTION OF THAT WAS CITY AND THEN THE 

FURTHER IT GOES DOWN IT IS COUNTY.  MR. KNAUER SAID THAT 

IS CORRECT BUT HE DOESN’T KNOW EXACTLY WHERE THE LINE IS.   

COUNTY ENGINEER KNAUER REQUESTED THAT THE BOARD ALLOW THE 

INTERIM COUNTY MANAGER JOYNER TO SEND A LETTER TO D.O.T. 

REQUESTING ASSISTANCE WITH THE JOHNSON POND AND THE DOWN 

STREAM CONVEYANCE ON SOUTH BOULEVARD.   

INTERIM COUNTY MANAGER JOYNER ADDRESSED MR. KNAUER THAT 

D.O.T. HAS CONTRIBUTED TO THE IMPROVEMENTS ON 77 OVER THE 

YEARS.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER ACCEPTED A MOTION FROM COMMISSIONER 

ABBOTT, SECONDED BY COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND AND CARRIED 

TO AUTHORIZE MR. KNAUER AND INTERIM COUNTY MANAGER JOYNER 

TO DRAFT THE NECESSARY MATERIAL THAT NEEDS TO BE 
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SUBMITTED TO D.O.T. TO REQUEST FUNDING FOR THE 

CORRECTIONS OF THE PROBLEM.   

COMMISSIONER ABBOTT OFFERED A MOTION, SECONDED BY 

COMMISSIONER STRICKLAND AND CARRIED TO ADJOURN THE 

MEETING.   

CHAIRMAN CARTER ADJOURNED THE MEETING.  

 

 

ATTEST:_______________________     ______________________   

            DEPUTY CLERK                   CHAIRMAN  

  

   

  

 

 

     


